
From: Chambers - Bissett C <Chambers.Bissett.c@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Friday, 21 May 2021 4:49 PM 
To: Eliza Sarlos <esarlos@cfmeu.com.au> 
Cc: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au>; Adrian.Morris@ashurst.com; Trent.Sebbens@ashurst.com; 
david@dghrservices.com.au; Hamish Harrington <Hamish.Harrington@aigroup.com.au>; 
abha.devasia@amwu.org.au; Robert Coluccio <rcoluccio@professionalsaustralia.org.au>; Yolla 
Abousleiman <yolla@etuaustralia.org.au>; Jack Patrick <jpatrick@cfmeu.com.au>; Melanie Mitchell 
<mmitchell@cfmeu.com.au> 
Subject: RE: AM2020/25 - Four yearly review of modern awards - Black Coal Mining Industry Award 

 
OFFICIAL 

 
Dear Ms Sarlos,  
 
Commissioner Bissett advises that the conference listed for 2.00pm, Monday 24 May 2021 will be 
adjourned. The conference for this matter will be relisted for 10.00am Tuesday, 1 June 2021.  
 
An amended Notice of Listing will be circulated on Monday 24 May 2021.  
 
The Commissioner requests that you please advise those involved in the discussions of this change.  
 
Kind regards, 
 
Felix Ferris  
Associate to Commissioner Bissett 
 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656  4530 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 
chambers.bissett.c@fwc.gov.au 
  
11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000 
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 
 
www.fwc.gov.au 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
From: Eliza Sarlos <esarlos@cfmeu.com.au>  
Sent: Friday, 21 May 2021 4:16 PM 
To: Chambers - Bissett C <Chambers.Bissett.c@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au>; Adrian.Morris@ashurst.com; Trent.Sebbens@ashurst.com; 
david@dghrservices.com.au; Hamish Harrington <Hamish.Harrington@aigroup.com.au>; 
abha.devasia@amwu.org.au; Robert Coluccio <rcoluccio@professionalsaustralia.org.au>; Yolla 
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Abousleiman <yolla@etuaustralia.org.au>; Jack Patrick <jpatrick@cfmeu.com.au>; Melanie Mitchell 
<mmitchell@cfmeu.com.au> 
Subject: AM2020/25 - Four yearly review of modern awards - Black Coal Mining Industry Award 

 
Dear Associate 
 
We write in relation to the above matter, and to the conference that is currently scheduled for 24 
May 2021.  
 
The relevant parties involved in this matter to date (CMIEG, Ai Group, AMWU, ETU, APESMA and 
CFMMEU – Mining and Energy Division) have been in discussions in an attempt to reach a consent 
position ahead of the conference with the Commission. These discussions remain ongoing, and we 
believe there may be some benefit in continuing these discussions prior to the scheduled conference 
with the Commission in the hope that we will come to that conference with a consent position.  
 
To assist with this we seek, by consent, an adjournment of Monday’s conference and respectfully 
request that the conference be relisted at a later date, either later during the week or at any stage in 
the following week.  
 
We confirm that we have copied in all known parties to this email. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Eliza Sarlos 
National Legal Officer 
CFMEU Mining and Energy Division 
 
Level 11, 215 Clarence Street 
SYDNEY NSW 2000 
T: + 61 2 9267 1035 
M: +61 410 343 352 
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